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DPC Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes
September 16, 2009
Attendees:
Husam Abdallah, Jack Akester, Wanda Boston, Bill McNabb, Kathy Murphy, Kevin Murphy and Gary Wirt 
Excused:
Susan Robinson
	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	Approval of Minutes
	Under the topic of Old Business the subject should be NAMI not AMID.  

	Minutes were approved with change.

	Old Business
Size of New Hospital
Governor’s Advisory Council
Budget Concerns

Case Load for Nursing

Co-Occurring Unit
Patient Satisfaction Survey 
	Mr. Abdallah discussed the draft of the study that was done to determine the correct size of DPC.  The Treatment Advocacy Center recommends 50 beds per 100,000 populations.  The company that did the study went with a lower figure and recommended 205.  They also project that by 2030 it will increase to 222, including the forensic and Carvel units. 
Mr. Wirt discussed that at the last Governor’s Advisory Council Meeting there was a discussion on the breakdown of mental health expenditures between hospital based and community based facilities.  Ratio of money spent is high on the impatient services area.   Mr. Abdallah stated that some of the problem is the lack of resources available in the community to assist in getting clients out of the hospital and placed in the community.  
At a previous meeting it was recommended that the Governor’s Advisory Committee hold a meeting on the DPC campus to see what improvements have been made and what still needs to be done.  It will be held tomorrow at 9:00am in the Springer building.
Mr. Wirt asked how the downsize in government is affecting DPC.  Mr. Abdallah stated that so far is has not impacted DPC.  However, as employees retire we will look closely at their position to determine if it will be filled or left vacant. Mr. Abdallah stressed that client care will not be jeopardized. 

Mr. Wirt asked what a typical case load would be for a nurse here at DPC.  Mr. Abdallah explained that there is a different level of documentation and supervision needed for DPC clients.  

The co-occurring unit opened about a month ago which allowed us to decreased the census on Kent 3 from 32 to 24.  There has been a significant decrease in incidents on Kent 3 since the change.   The current census on the co-occurring unit is six. 
Mr. Wirt asked about the Patient Satisfaction Survey. Mr. Abdallah stated that he has not seen the results yet and has recently inquired about it.  Once he has it he will share it with the committee.  We did an internal survey as well and the results of that are not aggregated yet. Once available, that will be shared with the committee as well.  Mr. Wirt asked what the process will be after the results of the survey are revealed.  Mr. Abdallah stated that the Executive Staff Committee will determine what the next step will be depending on the issue.  They will also use it as a performance improvement measure.  

	Informational.
Informational.

Informational.

Informational.

Informational.

Informational.

Mr. Abdallah will provide further information as it is available.



	New Business
Census Update

Reduction in Seclusion and Restraints and Violence

Oktoberfest

Recent Death

Internal Client

Recovery Mall Visit


	The Census for August was as follows: 27 Admissions, 22 Discharges, Average Census was approximately 195.  Kevin Huckshorn’s involvement with community resources has been beneficial in keeping the census low.   
Mr. Abdallah stated that twenty-five DPC leaders went to a two-day training session provided by NASMHPD on Reduction of Seclusion and Restraints and Violence.  As a result of what was learned at the training, DPC will try and prevent the use of restraints and will try to eliminate seclusion all together.  Mr. Abdallah reported that there was only one mechanical restraint in August.  More information will be provided to the employees during the Oktoberfest. Mr. Abdallah discussed how we plan to use our sensory room as an alternative for seclusion and restraint.  
Oktoberfest is an information sharing/educational environment designed to provide employees with the knowledge and training required for them to perform their jobs.  Departments set up booths with information boards pertaining to their department or specific area of education. 
DPC is currently conducting a Root Cause Analysis on the recent death.  It has been reported to CMS and they have already been here to investigate.  The Plan of Correction was received yesterday.  

Mr. Abdallah stated that we will invite an internal client to the next meeting.   
Ms. Boston asked about visiting the Recovery Mall.  Mr. Abdallah said she can go anytime; just call his office, so arrangements can be made to have a staff person escort her to the area.  The best time to visit would be between 9:15am-11am and 1:15pm – 2:30pm.


	Informational.

Informational.

Committee Members were invited to come to Oktoberfest any Wednesday in October.

Informational.

Informational.

Informational.



	Next Meeting
	The next DPC Advisory Committee Meeting is scheduled for January 20, 2010 at 2:30pm. 

	Informational.


Prepared by Beth Hurley
